


Monday, July 10, 2006

To:
IEEE-SA Board of Governors

802 Executive Committee

802.20 Chair, Vice-Chairs, and Participants

From:
Robert Syputa, Senior Analyst, Maravedis
Re:
Status of 802.20

Maravedis has observed activities in 802.16, 802.20, 802.22 and wide area wireless broadband related groups over the period since their inception.  The international standards process, of which IEEE is a primary force, has seen rapid evolution of technology and commercial development. The initial mandate for the 802.20 standard was for high speed wireless broadband:
“IEEE P802.20 Will Set Data Rates Above 1 Mbps for Mobile Users at Vehicular Speeds to 250 km/hr”  - p80220app.htm
Almost from the outset 802.20 sought to ignore the executive mandate in order to extend the standard to a general standard for wireless broadband application similar to 802.16.  More recently the efforts has become grossly obvious: efforts to adopt similar adaptive modulation, more flexible FEC, and other methods established for 802.16e-2005.  The purpose is to broaden the field of application to fixed, nomadic and portable as well as high speed mobile.  In essence, 802.20 has patterned itself to look similar to 802.16 except for a greater remaining emphasis on high speed applications above 140 km/hr.  
This begs the question:  Why is 802.20 needed?  
Maravedis is compelled to suggest that 802.20 be dropped or that the original mandate of high speed wireless broadband be upheld.  A duplicative effort serves little purpose and confuses and dissipates industry development.

Warm Regards,
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